

MEASURE: HB 3017

EXHIBIT: ____ Senate Finance and Revenue 76thSession

DATE: 65-18-201 PAGES: 3
SUBMITTED BY: Jon STACK

May 16, 2011

Hon. Ginny Burdick, Chair Senate Committee on Finance and Revenue 900 Court Street NE Salem, Oregon 97301

Re: Support of HB 3017-A

Dear Senator Burdick,

On behalf of Redmond Economic Development, Inc. (REDI), I am writing in support of House Bill 3017-A which extends the sunset of the Enterprise Zone program in Oregon.

The Enterprise Zone program in the City of Redmond has been established since 1988 and has effectively helped 122 companies create 1,700 jobs and over \$127,000,000 in capital investment. Without this program many of these projects may not have happened. Oregon's Enterprise Zone program allows us (an economic development organization focusing on recruiting new traded-sector firms to the Redmond area) to compete against other states offering significant cash incentives. The program also allows expanding companies to offset some of their project costs, which can often lead to an expedited hiring process.

First approved by the Legislature back in 1985, the program has undergone numerous changes over the years; however it has remained essentially the same useful incentive. The program assists companies in the early years of expansion or development when it's critical to keep overhead costs low. It can often make a large scale investments pencil for projects in certain industries, while in others it can often tip the scale in our direction when companies are evaluating future sites.

The task of diversifying and strengthening our economic base remains challenging, particularly given the current economic environment. We believe the Oregon Enterprise Zone plays a vital role in not only Redmond's economy, but the entire State's. Passage of HB 3017-A will tell the existing and future companies in Oregon that "We are open for business".

REDI has been involved in business expansion, relocation, and retention in Central Oregon for over 20 years. We are made up of a twenty-one member board of directors strongly engaged in our mission of "Creating prosperity through community and business development." We appreciate this opportunity to share our perspective. Please feel free to contact me if you need additional information regarding our opposition of HB 3017-A.

Respectfully,

Jon Stark

Manager



2010-2011 Board of Directors

Officers:

President Scott Carlson

Chief Financial Officer

Hooker Creek Companies

Past President

Joe Lochner

Owner/Agent

State Farm Insurance Company

Vice President

Chris Alldredge

Director of Mfg and Installation

The Parr Company

Secretary

Carol Moorehead

Dean of Continuing Education

& Extended Learning

Central Oregon Community College

Treasurer

Travis Browning
SVP Area Manager
Bank of the Cascades

Executive Comm.

Barbara Myers

Broker

Coldwell Banker Mayfield Realty

Executive Comm.

Doug Ertner

Senior Account Executive Central Electric Cooperative

Directors:

Angela Boothroyd

Branch Manager Summit Mortgage Corporation

David Brandt City Manager City of Redmond

Chris Crownover Vice President High Country Disposal

Connie Druliner
Owner
Express Employment Professionals

Carolyn Eagan Regional Economist for Region 10 Worksource Oregon Brad Evert

President
Aspen Development Corp.

Angela Jacobson Regional Community Manager

Pacific Power

Barry Jordan VP & Branch Manager Columbia State Bank

Jason McKibbin Chief Operating Officer

MEDISISS

Shay Mikalson Superintendent Redmond School District Joe Morrone Director T-Mobile

Dale Owen Retired TYM USA

Alan Unger Commissioner Deschutes County

Alan Van Vliet
Sr. Director of Construction Dev
NVHG